DRAFT – 9/30/04
           FINAL –  

REGULAR SCHOOL BOARD MINUTES

September 23, 2004
Introduction
1.  The regular meeting of the Gadsden School Board convened in open 

      session at 5:00 p.m. with President Fred Garza presiding.  This meeting was 
      held in the Gadsden Administrative Complex Board Room located on 4950 

      McNutt Road/100 Laura Court in Sunland Park, New Mexico.  
Roll Call
      Board Members present were Mr. Fred Garza, Ms. Maria E. Saenz, Ms. Luz 

      E. Vargas, Dr. David J. Garcia and Mr. Daniel L. Rollings .  Ms. Maria E. 
      Saenz arrived at 5:45 p.m. 
Closed 
                   Closed Session—Ms. Vargas moved to go into closed Personnel Session 

Session

      Pursuant to 10-15-1, H-2, NMSA 1978 as amended for personnel actions,

      for Real Property & Water Right Pursuant to 10-15-1, H-8, NMSA 1978 as
      amended to discuss elementary site, and for Litigation Pursuant to 10-15-1, 
      H-7, NMSA 1978 as amended to discuss potential litigation involving the 
      School Board.  Supt. Haugen  recommended approval of the motion.  Motion 
      carried unanimously.  The Board went into closed session at 5:00 p.m. 
      Only matters pertaining to Personnel Actions, Elementary School Site, and  

      Litigation were discussed in closed session.

Reconvened            The Board reconvened in open session at 6:00 p.m.  Mr. Rollings moved to 

      reconvene in open session.  Supt. Haugen recommended approval of the 

      motion.  Motion carried unanimously.  
Pledge & 
2.  The Pledge of Allegiance was recited.  Dr. Garcia read the mission state-
Mission 
     ment.  
Statement       
        
3.  Programs, Reports, and Correspondence


      A.   Superintendent’s Report

(1) DABCC Presentation—Supt. Haugen introduced the Chief Executive 

      Officer of the Doña Ana Branch Community College Dr. Huerta.  

      She introduced Dr. Bernadette Montoya who is the Student Services 
      Officer, and Mr. Andy Burke who is the Finance and Facilities 
      Officer.  Mr. Burke made a presentation about the DABCC Facilities 
      Plans and the General Obligation Bonds.  He summarized the student 
      growth in each of DABCC campuses and the facilities needs.  Mr. 

      Burke said that DABCC is planning an election for voters of Doña 

      Ana County to approve a $14, 000,000 local GO Bond on February 

      1, 2005.   He summarized the plans for this money.
(2)  STMS Presentation—Ms. Williams, Principal of Santa Teresa 

       Middle School, Mr. Joe Hinojosa, Administrative Intern, and Ms. 

       Tina Lara, Secretary presented Mr. Robert Nieto of Office Depot  
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       with an appreciation plaque because he selected Santa Teresa 
       Middle School to receive backpacks with school supplies to donate 
       to STMS needy students.  



(3) Supt. Haugen said that on Sept. 17th  he attended the meeting with the 
      Public Education Commission in Las Cruces.  One of the issues in  
      their legislative package for the January legislative session is the  
      4-year old pre-k education.  He said that Ms. Lozano stayed for the 
      afternoon session and gave a presentation on what Gadsden is doing 
      in terms of 4-year old education.  She volunteered Gadsden to be a 
      pilot school if they choose.  
      Supt. Haugen said that that afternoon he met with Mr. Fulton, Owner 
      of Sunland Park Race Track, with the intent to give him a plaque 
      from the district thanking him for his contribution over the last year.  
      Mr. Fulton in turn handed Mr. Haugen a check in the amount of 
      $1,000,000.  Mr. Fulton greatly appreciates the efforts of the district 

      towards pre-k education for 4-year olds.  
      Supt. Haugen said that he and Mr. Chavez went to Santa Fe for the 
      Public School Capital Outlay Council awards.  Gadsden received 
      $33,000,000 of which $22,000,000 is for the Chaparral High School 
      project which came about through Senator Nava as legislation that 
      she put through, plus $11,000,000 to address a new school in the 
      La Mesa and San Miguel area.  Supt. Haugen said that he attended 
      the Board of Directors meeting for the New Mexico Activities 
      Association.    He said he met with Diane Danish who is the Lt.  
      Governor for the State of New Mexico.  They spoke about the 4-year 
      old program.  
Board Pres. 
      B.   Board President’s Report— Pres. Garza said that he was in Santa Fe and

Report

met with the Speaker of the House who assured him that they would be


generous to the needs of Gadsden.    

Board 

      C.   Board Member—Ms. Saenz said she was looking at the testing scores  
Members

in reality every school in Gadsden except one had quite a bit of academic 

growth.  She said she was sorry the newspaper did not show this growth. 

She congratulated everyone specially the teachers for this growth.
Ms. Vargas said she attended the golf tournament that the Santa Teresa 

Economic Association sponsors every year and benefits two of our 

schools.    Ten thousands dollars were raised for our schools’ benefit.



      
Mr. Rollings thanked Dr. Huerta and Dr. Montoya from DABCC and 

staff for the help they have provided for our students.  Mr. Rollings also

thanked Mr. Fulton for the unexpected money he donated for the La 

Mesa  on track pre-kinder program.  

Student Rep.
      D.   
Student Representative – Absent.
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Modification
4.  Modification of the Agenda—Ms. Vargas requested to pull agenda item 5A 
of the Agenda
      and place under Action Item J.  Mr. Rollings moved to approve the agenda as 

      modified.  Supt. Haugen recommended approval of the motion.  Motion 
      carried unanimously.
Consent
5.  Consent Agenda—Mr. Rollings moved to approve the Consent Agenda as
Agenda 
     modified.  Supt. Haugen recommended approval of the motion.  Motion
     carried unanimously.  

Open Forum
6.  Open Forum—No comments.
7.  Action Items
Calendar 
     A.    Calendar for Liberty Elementary—Supt. Haugen asked the Board to 

For Liberty

decide if Liberty Elementary will be placed on a continuous calendar or 

Elementary

or a traditional calendar.  Supt. Haugen recommended to identify Liberty 

Elementary as a continuous calendar school.  Ms. Saenz moved to 
approve the Superintendent’s recommendation to identify Liberty 
Elementary as a continuous calendar school.  Supt. Haugen recom-
mended approval of the motion.  Motion carried unanimously.   
Con Alma
       B.  Con Alma Health Foundation Grant Application—Supt. Haugen said that Health


a group from UTEP is looking to contact students that reside in the Foundation

Chaparral Community to get community health councils started.  The Grant


activities will be on weekends and evenings.  This will make students 

Application

more knowledgeable in the areas of substance abuse, violence, 

pregnancy, nutrition, etc.  Ms. Vargas moved to accept the Con Alma 

Health Foundation Grant Application.   Supt. Haugen recommended 

approval of the motion.  Motion carried unanimously. 

Policy GBAA
       C.  Hiring Policy GBAA—Ms. Browder said that this policy serves to 

Hiring


consolidate all policies relevant to the hiring process and ends the 

fragmentation of placement of relevant policies in the district policy 

book.  Policy GBAA was reviewed by the Cuddy Law Firm.  Mr. 
Rollings moved to accept the Hiring Policy GBAA for review.  Supt. 
Haugen recommended approval of the motion.  Motion carried 
unanimously.  

Policy AH
       D.   Policy AH—Nondiscrimination—Supt. Haugen said that this policy 
Nondiscrimination
deals with the basic foundation and commitments of the district.  The 
only change is the addition of  ‘sexual orientation’ to be in compliance 
with other policies that reference personnel.  Ms. Saenz moved to 
approve Policy AH—Nondiscrimination as presented.  Supt. Haugen 

recommended approval of the motion.  Motion carried unanimously.
Policy AI
       E.   Policy AI—School District Operational Goals—Supt. Haugen said that School 


this policy addresses the district operational goals not necessarily 
District


academic or instructional goals but the basic foundation upon which the 
Operational

district operates.  The format was changed and minor modifications were 
Goals


made.  Ms. Saenz moved to table Policy AI for further review and 
discussion.  Supt. Haugen recommended approval of the motion.  Motion 
carried unanimously.  
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Texas

       F.  
Texas Migrant Council Agreement—Supt. Haugen said that the Texas 

Migrant


Migrant Program operates a facility on the Mesquite Campus.  This 

Council


agreement is between the Texas Migrant Program and Gadsden I.S.D. 

Agreement

and it states who they collaborate with on issues primarily with students 
involved in special education.  Ms. Vargas moved to approve the Texas
Migrant Council Agreement.  Supt. Haugen recommended approval of 
the motion.  Motion carried unanimously.

Thomason
      G.
Thomason Hospital “Girls Night Out”—Supt. Haugen said that this Hospital

program is offered to about 15 female middle school students and their “Girls 


mothers.  Three or four sessions are held with these 15 female students Night Out”

and their mothers talking about issues related to pregnancy and other 

related issues. It is an educational and sharing experience for the students 

and their mothers.  This has had a tremendous success in the El Paso 
schools.  To begin with, they will work with Gadsden Middle School
students.  If it is successful there, it will be extended to other middle 
schools in the district.  Ms. Saenz moved to approve the Thomason
Hospital “Girls Night Out”.  Supt. Haugen recommended approval of the
motion.  Motion carried unanimously.
Policy CBG
      H. 
Policy CBG—Evaluation of the Superintendent—Supt. Haugen said this 

Evaluation

is the revision of the original policy to place it in line with the evaluation 

Of the 


document that the Board has provided.  Mr. Rollings moved to approve 

Superintendent

Policy CBG—Evaluation of the Superintendent.  Supt. Haugen 

recommended approval of the motion.  Motion carried unanimously.
Board

       I.
Board Resolution Censure of Board Member—Two members of the Resolution

community spoke in support of Mr. Daniel Rollings.   Pres. Garza said 
Censure of

that it is the public duty of the Board as elected officials to look after 
Board


policies that adhere to the district.  Pres. Garza asked Supt. Haugen to 
Member

read a resolution that was prepared by the school attorney.   Supt. 
Haugen read the resolution that publicly censures Mr. Daniel Rollings 
for inappropriate use of school district’s technology resources including 
his school district issued laptop computer and internet access.  Ms. Saenz 
said she recognized the good work that Mr. Rollings has done but 
because of bad decisions this item has come up.  Ms. Vargas moved to 
approve the Board Resolution Censure of Board Member Daniel 
Rollings.  Ms. Vargas, Ms. Saenz, and Mr. Garza voted yes; Mr. Rollings 

and Mr. Garcia voted no.  Motion carried.   Mr. Rollings made comments 

in his defense.

School 

      J. 
School Board Minutes for September 9, 2004—Ms. Vargas said that she 
Board


wants included in the Minutes of September 9, 2004 on Item 4 

Minutes 

Modification of the Agenda, the following statements that she made at 

For Sept. 9,

the meeting of September 9, 2004, “Ms. Vargas stated it is against the 

2004


Open Meetings Act to add an item for action to the agenda at the meet-

ing.”   She also requested that under Item 9 after the motion was 
approved to reconvened in open session that the following statement she 
made also be added, “There was no discussion of litigation in the closed 
session.”   Supt. Haugen recommended that the modifications to the 
minutes of September 9, 2004 as requested by Ms. Vargas be approved.  
Ms. Saenz  moved to approve the Minutes for the September 9, 2004 
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with the modifications requested by Ms. Vargas.   Supt. Haugen recommended approval of the motion.  Motion carried unanimously. 
              8.   Discussion Items
New            
 A.  New Chaparral High School Heating, Ventilation, and Air Conditioning 

Chaparral High

Recommendations—Supt. Haugen said that the architect and engineering 
School Heating, 

firm provided the Board some alternatives to look at for the heating and 
Ventilation, and

cooling system at the Chaparral High School.  Supt. Haugen thanked Mr. 
Air Conditioning

Alley, Architect, for his great efforts in putting presentations, plans, and 


things needed to be successful with the Capital Outlay Council.  Mr. 


Alley said that the facilities committee has considered systems that will 


save utilities and conserve water.  Mr. Beasley explained the four options 


available.  Mr. Alley and Mr. Beasley recommended the four pipe fan  


coil system (geothermal).  The Board agreed on the geothermal system.
Adjourned          9.  Ms. Vargas moved to adjourn the meeting.  Supt. Haugen recommended

      approval of the motion.  Motion carried unanimously.  The Board adjourned 

      the meeting at 7:20 p.m.

SUBMITTED BY:




APPROVED BY:

_________________________________

________________________________
Luz E. Vargas, School Board Secretary


Fred Garza, School Board President
